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Vaccinations for Individuals 75+ to Begin 

on February 1st as Part of Phase Two 

The Dedham Board of Health strives to keep residents 

and community members well-informed and prepared to 

participate in upcoming Dedham Community Covid-19 

Vaccine Clinics. 

Residents are encouraged to visit dedhamcovid19.com/

for all town updates as the COVI19 situation develops.  

Covid-19 Vaccine Clinics will be scheduled by 

Phase and Priority Group. To see when you will 

be eligible to receive the Covid-19 vaccine, please 

visit Mass.gov. 

https://dedhamcovid19.com/
https://www.mass.gov/info-details/massachusetts-covid-19-vaccination-phases
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FEBRUARY 2021 
Public meetings are being postponed or held remotely. 

The state’s Open Meeting Law has been modified to enable local 

governments to carry out essential functions during the COVID-

19 outbreak per the governor’s emergency order.  Please refer to 

the Town calendar to join a public meeting remotely by using the 

links or dial-in instructions published in the meeting’s agenda.   

Residents are encouraged to visit the website, dedhamcovid19.com, 

for all town updates as the COVID-19 situation develops. Visitors can 

subscribe via email to receive notifications for new posts. 

Locally, residents are always encouraged to contact the Dedham 

Health Department at 781-751-9220 with any questions or concerns. 

By continuing to practice social distancing, regular handwashing, and 

wearing a face covering, we can ensure that our return to the new 

normal is not delayed. 

https://www.dedham-ma.gov/services/advanced-components/site-specific-pages/town-calendar
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fjgpr.net%3fmailpoet_router%26endpoint%3dtrack%26action%3dclick%26data%3dWyI3NzE2IiwiMW14Z2E3NGN4ZGk4b3drYzBrZ280czhjb2M4OHdra3ciLCIxMDM4IiwiYmNjOTZmYWU1MzQyIixmYWxzZV0&c=E,1,jeWMz0qs8UgZjeO-8-1yuu-PPpV9Q072-
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Three New Faces in Dedham Town Hall: 
Submitted by Amanda Smith, PIO 

To kick off the new year, the Town of Dedham welcomed two new members to the team on January 4, 

2021;  John Arnett and Bassem Awad. The Town also welcomed the first Public Information Officer to the 

team on January 25, 2021: Amanda Smith.  

John Arnett has joined the Town of Dedham as the new Finance Director. Most recently serving as the Fi-

nance Director for Coventry, Rhode Island, John brings years of experience working in Federal, State, and 

local government. As a Marine Infantry Veteran, John proudly served our country from 2004 to 2008. Prior 

to working in Rhode Island, John served as a Financial Institution Specialist in the Federal Deposit Insurance 

Corporation (FDIC) and as a Budget Officer for the United States Small Business Administration. After only a 

few minutes of conversation with John, it is evident his passion lies within serving local communities and 

helping to make the complex financial world more accessible. Throughout his undergraduate career at the 

University of Connecticut where he earned a degree in Economics, and through his graduate work where he 

earned a Masters in Public Administration and a Masters in Finance and Economics, John has operated under 

this question: “What change, if any, will have the most positive impact to the general public?” Welcome, 

John! 

Joining the Town of Dedham as the new IT Director is Bassem Awad. Bassem joins the team from the Town 

of Townsend where he served for over 2 years as the IT Director. There, Bassem was responsible for updat-

ing the Town UNIX system to standardized Windows platform. This change introduced virtualization tech-

nology using VMware, cloud backup switches, and a new VoIP (Voice over Internet Protocol) phone system. 

Prior to working in Townsend, Bassem worked for the Town of Weymouth for 22 years as a Computer Sys-

tem Analyst. In this role, Bassem supported multiple departments, including Public Works, Public Safety, Li-

brary, senior center, Engineering, and the Water and Sewer Department, and played an integral role is man-

aging technology projects from the beginning through to successful completion. Bassem graduated from the 

Wentworth Institute of Technology with a degree is Computer Science. Welcome, Bassem! 

Filling the new role as Public Information Officer is Amanda Smith. Amanda previously served as a Communi-

cations Specialist in the private sector, developing and executing outreach plans to increase community and 

stakeholder engagement for various transportation projects across the State. Prior to that, Amanda served as 

the Community Information Specialist for the Town of Foxborough. While in Foxborough, Amanda helped 

to establish a strong social media presence on behalf of the Town and worked with the IT Department to 

redesign and launch the new Town website. She was also able to incorporate her hobby as a photographer 

to document Town events and build out a catalog for use in various communications. Using a variety of virtu-

al and in-person tools, Amanda has found efficient and innovative ways to open lines of communication and 

encourage a dialog between Town offices and residents. Amanda is excited to join the Town of Dedham and 

support this community. With her passion for civic engagement and building relationships, Amanda hopes to 

serve this great Town as a partner and a resource. Welcome, Amanda! 

WELCOME 

Dedham’s Newest Team Members! 
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Council on Aging 

Happy Valentine’s Day! 

We are getting ready to send out 

our bags of goodies to our food 

pantry clients. 

 

Dedham Fire Department 
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In honor of Black History Month, 

the DHSM will delve into the ar-

chives and museum collections to 

“meet” members of the Black com-

munity in Dedham. The history of 

Black men and women in Dedham 

stretches back several hundred 

years, though records of their lives 

are not as abundant as they should 

be. February’s webinar will introduce 

you to some of the individuals who 

have contributed to Dedham—

initially unwillingly as slaves—and the 

history of Black Americans in Ded-

ham through to today 

 

Register in advance for this webinar by visiting www.dedhamhistorical.org/

current-events, using the link here, or scanning QR 

code below.  

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email 

containing information about joining the webinar. 

 

Please call 781.326.1385 with questions.  

Black History Month & Dedham 

Dedham Historical Society & Museum  

Thursday, February 18, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. 

https://dedhamhistorical.org/current-events/
https://dedhamhistorical.org/current-events/
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_HOuzylOtQqGHRPIs4tOzlA
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Stay Alert!  

Dedham Police Department 

9PM Routine: During early January, the community was victimized by an 

overnight crime spree where numerous vehicles were entered and in 

some cases items stolen.  Unfortunately, such situations occur from time 

to time.  Generally, those intent on committing such crimes walk neigh-

borhoods looking for unlocked vehicles.  Unlocked vehicles are rummaged 

through and items stolen.  You can protect your-

self from being victim-

ized by establishing a 9 

PM routine.  Each night, 

make sure you have re-

moved valuables from 

your vehicle, closed all 

vehicle windows and 

lock your vehicles 

doors. 

Recent Scam: Multiple reports have been received recently reporting 

spoofed calls from Eversource requesting 

payment be sent via Zelle to avoid the dis-

continuation of service.  

 

Eversource would never call a customer 

and request payment be sent in this man-

ner.  

Don't be fooled!  
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Dedham Police Department 

Sergeant Promotions:  On January 21, 2021, two new Police Sergeants were sworn in during a cere-

mony in front of the Town Hall. 

 Sergeant Michael Feeley Jr.:  Sergeant Feeley Jr. 

has been a police officer in Dedham for just under 8 

½ years.  He has a Master of Science degree in 

Criminal Justice from the University of Cincin-

nati.  He represented the Department well in serv-

ing as a School Resource Officer for 1.5 years.  Of-

ficer Feeley’s has participated in Department traffic 

efforts under grant funding.  He has also shown a 

willingness to work with the Department’s investiga-

tors when called upon to do so.   

 Officer Steven Munchbach:  Officer Munchbach 

has been a police officer in Dedham for a little over 

8 years.  Officer Munchbach has a Masters of Profes-

sional Studies in Criminal Justice from Fort Hays 

State University and a Master of Business Admin-

istration degree from Curry College.  Officer 

Munchbach was awarded the Department’s Officer 

of the Year award for 2019.  Officer Munchbach 

participates in the Department’s Police Accreditation efforts.  The Accreditation program is a tedi-

ous but important initiative to ensure that that the Department is maintaining current polices con-

sistent with recognized best practices and operating in accordance with these policies.  Officer 

Munchbach assists with Department efforts in registering sex offenders in accordance with State 

law.  Officer Munchbach has been an active officer on the street.  His overall activity level on the 

street is that of a leader.   

 Appointment to Sergeant Detective, Michael Doyle:  Sergeant Detective Doyle has been a 

police officer in Dedham for over 18 years.  He has served as a Sergeant for the past 3+ years.  He 

has significant experience in investigations which he developed by serving as a Detective with the 

Department for 5 years. He was assigned as a Task Force Officer with a federal agency for 4 years. 

He has developed significant working relationships with investigators at the local, state and federal 

level. He has served the Department as Court Prosecutor for over 3 years.  His experience in 

working with court personnel will further benefit the Department’s investigative efforts. 

Sergeant Promotions 
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Dedham Police Department 

Officer of the Year 2020, Detective Deborah L. Gonski:  During roll call 

on January 21, 2021, Detective Deborah Gonski received the Department’s Of-

ficer of the Year award for 2020.  Detective Gonski has been a member of the 

Department for 9 years.  Over the past year, Detective Gonski was instrumental 

in numerous investigations.  She worked collaboratively with multiple outside 

agencies and other Department members in the investigation and resolution of 

three significant cases.  These cases included the armed robbery of a gas station 

which included the assault and battery by means of a dangerous weapon, a mur-

der investigation and an indecent assault and battery on a child investiga-

tion.  Detective Gonski maintains positive relationships with members of the 

Dedham District Court and Norfolk County District Attorneys Office.  She 

consistently goes about her work in a positive and professional manner. 

Congratulations Detective Deborah Gonski! 



VOLUME II ISSUE II  11 

 

Riverside 24/7 Crisis Line: (781) 769-8674  

 

Riverside Community Care Telehealth Services – To get started, contact the Riverside Outpa-

tient Center at (781) 329-0909 

 

Lion Rock Recovery - a telehealth recovery company is offering free COVID anxiety support 

group meetings.  

 

National Suicide Prevention Hotline: 1-800-273-8255  

Other Resources: 

William James College INTERFACE Referral Service- 888-244-6843 (toll free) INTERFACE pro-

vides free and confidential information as well as referrals for alcohol & drug addiction. Helpline 

available Monday through Friday, 9 am-5 pm, at 888-244-6843 (toll free). This is a free, confi-

dential referral service. 

Mental Health Resources 

Department of Public Works 
When to Contact Us 

Please contact DPW at  (781) 751-9350 with questions about trash and recycling, road 

and sidewalk maintenance, traffic signals, street lights, street signs, snow removal, or the 

treatment of public shade trees.  

Service Requests 

Report non-emergency issues -- potholes, broken street lights, etc. -- by using the Service 

Request tool. 

Emergencies 

In the event of an after-hours emergency, such as a sewer back-up or street flooding, 

please contact the on-call manager by calling Central Dispatch: (781) 751-9300. 

https://www.riversidecc.org/
https://www.lionrockrecovery.com/online-aa-meetings-and-support-groups
https://interface.williamjames.edu/
https://webapps2.cgis-solutions.com/dedham311/
https://webapps2.cgis-solutions.com/dedham311/
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Engineering Department 
2020 Engineering Department Annual Update: 

 

Each year the Engineering Department takes some time 

out to summarize the ongoing and completed projects 

handled by our department.  For those interested in 

downloading and reading our annual update please visit 

here. 

 

Social Media: 

 

Please find and follow the Engineering Department on Twitter at 

@tod_engineering.  The Engineering Department will be utilizing this Twitter ac-

count to post information related to our stormwater system and what we all 

can do as a Town to improve the water quality of waterways and natural re-

sources. 

 

Stormwater: 

 

Are You Smarter Than a 5th Grader? – The Neponset River Watershed Associa-

tion (NepRWA) has put together a survey to assess the knowledge of our Ded-

ham residents as it pertains to stormwater.  We encourage all members of 

households and families to compete in this survey to see who is the smartest 

when it comes to stormwater knowledge.  The information collected from this 

survey will assist NepRWA and the Town of Dedham 

to develop outreach that will have the greatest impact 

on improving our local water quality.  Please click here 

to be taken to the survey. 

 

 

https://www.dedham-ma.gov/home/showpublisheddocument?id=14472
https://forms.gle/tzfYgCtxaBpayooD8
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February is American Heart Month 

With “Valentine’s Day”, “Random Acts of Kindness Week”, and “Marriage 

Week” February is full of love from beginning to end.  February is also Ameri-

can Heart Month, and taking care of the health of your heart is more im-

portant now than ever before.  

 

 According to the National Heart, Lung and Blood Institute “Research shows 

that we're more successful at meeting personal health goals when we join 

forces with others.”  

 

Make sure you show yourself some TLC and find out ways you and your fami-

lies can stay healthy and stay involved by visiting here.  

https://www.nhlbi.nih.gov/
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https://www.eventbrite.com/e/help-reimagine-our-downtown-registration-137470452825?aff=ebdssbeac
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Show our local businesses some love! 
• Tell your friends and family about our wonderful local, 

small businesses. 

• Follow them on social media and engage with their posts.  

• Always be kind.  
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Town Hall Talk will be published monthly and will be 

available on the Town website. 

Please subscribe to receive notification of each new 

issue! 

Town of Dedham, MA 

450 Washington Street (Ames Building) 

(781) 751-9100 

https://www.dedham-ma.gov/home

